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Media Inquiry Regarding Westside Subway Extension Project

The Los Angeles Times has inquired about the status of the Westside Subway Extension Transit Corridor Study. Media and Community Relations staff provided the reporter with a project update, tracing the history of developments leading to the current development of the Draft Environmental Impact Statement/Environmental Impact Report (EIS/EIR). Staff reported that, based on currently available funding, sufficient funding exists to build the subway to Westwood, and that the 30/10 Initiative is intended to expedite delivery of this and 11 other transportation projects. Staff also shared information that was recently shared in community meetings about the performance of the alternatives under review, options for alignments between Beverly Hills, Century City and Westwood, and information about tunneling. The agency will soon release the Draft EIS for a 45-day public comment period. The story is expected to run this week.  
Public Hearings on Proposed Service Changes Conclude
Last Friday morning, the South Bay Governance Council conducted a public hearing to receive comments regarding proposed Metro bus service changes that are planned to take effect this December or thereafter. This was the last of five hearings conducted by the Governance Councils this month. About 20 residents attended the public hearing which included an overview of the proposed service changes. Seventeen speakers commented on the proposals with a few offering alternatives to the changes proposed. 

In the South Bay, the proposed service changes include cancellation of Express Line 439 and Shuttle Lines 608 and 626, or combining Lines 625/626 into one line.  Rapid Bus Lines 711 and Line 715 are also proposed for cancellation.   If Lines 711 and 715 are cancelled, service is proposed to be added to the underlying Local Lines 111 and 115.  Other proposed changes are to significantly modify Local Lines 202 by discontinuing short line trips, and Line 607 where counter clockwise service would be discontinued and clockwise service maintained.

Staff will consider all testimony on the proposed service changes, including those received via US mail, email, phone messages and testimony at public hearings, and determine if changes should be made to the proposed service change plan. This updated service change plan will be presented to the South Bay Governance Council at their September 10, 2010 meeting, including a summary of public comments received on the proposed changes. 
Comment Deadline on Proposed Service Changes Extended & New E-mail Address Established
 

The e-mail address originally provided to take comments on our proposed service changes is not working. As a result, we have extended the comment deadline from August 14, 2010 until midnight on August 31, 2010. In addition, we have established a new e-mail address just to receive comments on the proposed changes -- servicechanges@metro.net. We have communicated this new information widely through a variety of mechanisms. Late Friday, we were able to get the information posted on The Source and on our Facebook page and to have the website updated. Since then, we've put out a press release, sent out a message via Twitter, and sent an e-blast to our many stakeholders at the federal, state and local level around the County. We have also notified our Governance Councils. Additionally, anyone sending a comment to the old e-mail address is now receiving an automatic message informing them of the new deadline and new e-mail address for comments related to the proposed service changes.  
 

Staff will be developing revised recommendations that consider the customer comments for consideration by the Governance Councils at their September meetings. The recommendations will then be brought to the Board.
Supervisor Ridley-Thomas Comments to FTA
In response to the Federal Transit Administration's (FTA) Advance Notice of Proposed Rulemaking on its New Starts Program, Supervisor Ridley-Thomas and the Empowerment Congress held a community forum to seek comments. The Supervisor would like to share with everyone the distillation of comments from that forum which he sent to FTA.

Note: This item originally ran on Friday, August 13, 2010. It is being re-distributed because the attachment in the original distribution was not retrievable.  

http://libraryarchives.metro.net/DB_Attachments/LTR_FTA-2010-0009_08_02_10.pdf
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